Debra Thompson

B ———— T S TS ET
From: Leo Luczak <luczak@ak.net>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 8:44 AM
To: Assembly; Debra Thompson
Subject: Covid Funds

Good Afternoon,

I listened to the Assembly meeting yesterday and I would like to say I support Sarah Fine Walsh's
comments about not granting Covid funding to the Police Department. As far as I can determine the
Police Department has, by choice, done nothing to encourage masking, nor to support any of the
Assembly's positions to suppress the spread of Covid in Petersburg. They did say they would lead an
effort to educate the public but I have yet to see that, other than to identify an Assembly Member by
name in the Police Briefs repeating an anonymous unsubstantiated report that he was seen without a
mask at the gym.

I would much prefer that our Covid funds be distributed to departments and organizations that have
actively worked to minimize the spread of Covid in our community.

Thank You
Leon Luczak

901 Wrangell Avenue



